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1. This submission is filed in response to the statement issued by the Commission on 2 
November 2017. 
 

2. RCI confirms that it seeks to continue to pursue its substantive claims in respect of the 
Hospitality Industry (General) Award 2010, as noted in paragraph 9 of the 
Commission’s statement, and as outlined in RCI’s previous submission dated 12 
October 2016. 

 

3. RCI submits that given that the Hospitality Award is currently the subject of plain 
language re-drafting proceedings, it is timely that changes, such as changes proposed 
by RCI, relating to the title of the award and its coverage, be given careful 
consideration.   

 

4. In addition, RCI’s claim seeking to amend the title of the Hospitality Award, coincides 
with the claim filed by Clubs Australia Industrial (CAI) dated 28 July 2017 (matter 
number 2017/39), seeking to incorporate the Registered and Licensed Clubs Award 
2010 into the Hospitality Award, which, if successful, will result in the title of the 
Hospitality Award being amended to Hospitality Industry and Clubs Award.  In this 
regard, RCI agrees with the similarities between the two awards, identified as the 
grounds relied upon by CAI in paragraph 6 of its application.  This supports RCI’s 
previous submission that the hotel accommodation, and casino functions has very little 
in common with catering services, which is more closely aligned with the restaurant 
and café sector.  

 

5. RCI’s discrete claim seeking to amend the coverage provision by removing the term 
‘caterers’, is in line with its proposal to amend the title of the Hospitality Award.  
Currently, the coverage clauses in the Restaurant Industry Award 2010 and the 
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Hospitality Award have some overlap and results in uncertainty and confusion for 
employers who operate under these awards. It would greatly assist employers in the 
industry to comply with their award obligations if these uncertainties were removed.  

 

6. The issue of uncertainty in the coverage clause of the Restaurant and Hospitality 
Awards were raised by the Fair Work Ombudsman (FWO) at the commencement of 
the award stage review matter in 2014.1 This submission identified issues with coverage 
clauses in certain modern awards. 

 

7. RCI notes that the matters raised by the FWO in its previous submission were 
precipitated and supported by its direct interactions with employers and employees in 
the relevant industries, who experienced difficulties in interpreting the coverage 
provisions in these awards. RCI agrees with the observations of the FWO in this regard. 
We reproduce below an excerpt from Appendix A of the FWO’s submission, which 
outlines the issues concerning the coverage clauses in the Restaurant and Hospitality 
awards: 

 

 

                                                
1 Fair Work Ombudsman submission dated 20 May 2014. 
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RESTAURANT AND CATERING INDUSTRIAL 


